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October 4, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into an agreement with the Washington State Department of Ecology (DOE) for State Revolving Fund (SRF) loan financing of design and construction costs of the Brightwater Marine Outfall.

The amount awarded is $16,015,812.  The loan agreement is in the form of the sample agreement attached to the ordinance with an interest rate of 2.6 percent compounded monthly, and a term of twenty years.  This low interest loan agreement will save King County $11,768,158 in interest expense over 30 years ($4,088,364 net present value) as compared to conventional bond financing.

This SRF loan is the first Alternative Contracting loan awarded to King County.  Alternative Contracting SRF loans, awarded under a pilot program administered by DOE, are designed to help finance projects that use innovative contracting approaches, such as design/build contracting being used for the Brightwater Marine Outfall.

Under the standard SRF application process, separate applications are required for each stage in the project.  For alternatively contracted projects a single loan is awarded for the entire project.  Successful applicants then receive a funding allocation each year until the project is complete.  The annual allocation is based on project spending projections provided to DOE at the time of the award.

The Brightwater Marine Outfall is part of the series of Brightwater conveyance contracts and must be completed in a timely manner as part of the overall Brightwater project in order to provide needed capacity to handle projected 2010 flows.  It will discharge treated effluent from the Brightwater Wastewater Treatment Plant into Puget Sound off the coast at Point Wells.  The project involves piping from the marine outfall connector structure (on-shore piping near the Point Wells Portal) to the diffuser approximately 5,200 feet off shore.

I look forward to working with you as you consider this proposed ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and parks (DNRP)


Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP


Bob Hirsch, Government Relations Administrator, WTD, DNRP


Maryann Ness, Grants Administrator, WTD, DNRP
